October 2012
Congratulations must go to the Woodstock in Bloom committee who have continued the success of Team GB by achieving Gold in the Regional competition. I wish them the same success in the National competition with the results due in October.
The work on the Hensington Road scheme did not go as planned and I have asked the Deputy Director for Transport to investigate, establish what went wrong and take appropriate action. The work has now finished and lessons will be learnt from the investigation.
The County council is in the process of a new broadband strategy to upgrade its own network, there has been a successful match funded bid of £3.86 million to BDUK so that over £13 million will be used to provide superfast broadband to 90% of the county. This should be in place by 2015; currently the Woodstock division is in the ‘white’ area with slow broadband speeds, this upgrade will help business’s to compete via the local network with speeds of up to 24 mbps.
The summer may not have appeared to happen this year however there were 2 fine Saturdays in September when the Highways depots were opened to show the equipment available for the coming winter. The events were well attended by Town and Parish councillors alongside County councillors.  Now is the time to prepare for the winter to ensure all bins have been filled and suitable equipment is in place. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me, there may be funding available for additional equipment.
Ian Hudspeth

